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Friday 07th September 2018

Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome back to the start of the new school year; I hope you had a lovely summer and are looking forward to the new school year. 

I would like to introduce myself as the acting Principal of Grove Academy.  You may remember that I have moved across the road from being Principal at Northwood Broom Academy, so am very familiar with a number of the pupils and staff.  As both schools are Esprit schools, we follow all of the same policies and have many similar practices, so it should be a relatively seamless transition.  I have been made very welcome by the pupils, staff and parents, and I hope to meet more of you shortly.   I am thrilled to be at Grove, to ensure that the school continues on its journey of improvement towards becoming outstanding.  On a personal level, I have 2 fairly grown-up boys, one of whom will be starting university in a couple of weeks, and the other one who is at high school.  They are both cricket mad, so weekends and summer evenings usually entail a tour of local cricket grounds!  

It was lovely to see the majority of the children coming in with a smile on the first day, eager to see their new teachers and friends.  I am especially proud of our new Year 3 children who were very brave arriving at their new school and going straight into their classes as if they had always been here!

As I went around the classes to welcome the children back, they looked extremely smart in their school uniform and some were very keen to show off their new pencil cases and contents! They had such a lot of exciting things to tell me about their holidays, which was lovely to hear. 

We have a few staffing updates – I am pleased to welcome Mrs Dempster as a class teacher into our year 6 team and Miss Chatfield as a class teacher into our year 5 team. Mrs Exintari and Mrs Barratt  (who have worked with us previously) now take class-teaching responsibilities in Year 4.  Miss Laing joins us as HLTA working with Year 5 and Miss Leyland has also joined our office team for 2.5 days per week on a temporary basis. The children and staff have made them feel extremely welcome.  We hope you will join us in congratulating Miss Carr and Miss Ashworth who got married over the summer and are now known as         Mrs Tomkins and Mrs Rushton respectively.    We said goodbye to a couple of staff at the end of the summer term and we wish them the best of luck in their new endeavours.  

The teachers have a MAGICal half term planned for the children. Some of the events for the children to look forward to include ‘It’s good to be me’ celebration day, no pens day, democracy week and whole school Harvest Festival. Look out for the diary dates, which will provide you with more information of dates and times for these events. 

You will have noticed that the work scheduled to take place over the summer to repair the perimeter wall and replace the fencing to improve site security has not been completed.  We are extremely disappointed that we were let down by our contractors who had promised that this would be finished ready for the start of the new term.  We are now working to resolve this as soon as possible so please be aware that these works will hopefully be taking place over the next few weeks, which could cause some disruption to the school and community environment.  You will also have noticed the scaffolding that we have on site – over the summer, it was identified that the roof needs replacing sooner than planned, and this project cannot be started until next summer. Therefore, the scaffolding is to prevent any loose tiles injuring anyone, so please bear with us whilst this is in place.  Thank you for your understanding and patience with these matters, it is very much appreciated.

You may be aware that towards the end of the summer term, we held a consultation event with our stakeholders – pupils, staff, parents and governors to ask what they would like us to develop next as a school.  Some of the aspects suggested by parents were: improved communication between school and parents, a revised approach to homework: the introduction of a parent forum and more parent workshops to support learning at home.  Our pupils were very keen to see improvements to the outdoor environment, a revised approach to homework (they had some great ideas about how the older pupils could help the younger pupils) and a wider variety of after-school clubs.   We are currently finalising our Academy Improvement Plan for this academic year and hope to include many of these super ideas.   The stakeholder event was an excellent day, and parents have asked if they could be held more frequently, which we think is a very good idea, so watch this space!

I look forward to getting to know all pupils, parents and staff better over the next few weeks, and am sure that this is going to be another very exciting and successful year for Grove Academy!

Yours faithfully
[image: image3]
Mrs Carrigan
Acting Academy Principal

Dear Parents and Carers
A huge ‘welcome back’ and ‘welcome’ to parents and pupils old and new.  This year promises to be another exciting one and I can’t wait to see how our pupils continue to grow and develop throughout the year.  I am meeting with Trustees and Governors this week to share the feedback from the Parent/ pupil consultation events.  These were extremely useful in finding out what our parents think we do well and how they think our school can improve.  We will be using some of these ideas to write our School Improvement Plan.

We also have some good news about a new Teaching school we are now partners with - ‘The Potteries Teaching School’.   We are working closely with our partners to develop training for new teachers and share our good practice.  

Thank you for your continued support, I look forward to us working together for the best outcomes for our children.  We all know that tests and exam results are so important but we are also eager to ensure pupils are MAGIC, determined and resilient learners who are confident to explore the challenging world we live in.  I leave you with some words of wisdom from one of my favourite authors, JK Rowling;

“We do not need magic to change the world, 
we carry all the power we need inside ourselves already: 
we have the power to imagine better.”

Best wishes
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Mrs Moran
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